
WFPI September Update:  

Because we did not have a quorum on September 6th, staff members aggregated a written update from leadership covering the 

planned agenda items.   Please note Action items and respond by email.  

• Approval of minutes from August – Dr. Omolola Atalabi - distributed by email on August 23, 2018. 

• Committee Updates   

o Outreach – Dr Cicero Silva reports for the month of August:  

▪ 11 tele cases 

▪ Dr Wootton from Collegium Telemedicus wrote gauging my interest on writing a manuscript on WFPI 

teleradiology. I’m waiting to hear more details, shall share with the Council when received.  

o MRI Protocol – Dr. Michael Gee – No update provided. 

o Digital Education Committee (Website Update) – Dr. Sanjay Prabhu reports that he is working with staff to 

make stylistic and content updates.  When the streamlining process is complete a meeting of the Digital 

Ambassadors will be organized.   

o TB - Dr. Kushaljit Singh Sodhi – No update provided. 

 

• Observership update – Dr. Jaishree Naidoo reports that the observership went very well. Unfortunately Dr. 

Akinmoladun’s husband fell ill and was admitted to hospital.  Therefore she returned to Nigeria this past weekend.  

She reported upon her return home that her husband is improving.  Although there were 3 weeks remaining to 

complete the planned term, Dr. Naidoo expressed confidence that they covered a great deal during Dr. 

Akinmoladun’s time in South Africa and, most importantly, they will continue to collaborate and share protocols. 

Apart from the previously reported IDOR case report , Dr. Akinmoladun is also working on a review article 

Coarctation of the Aorta as she saw a few cases during her time at NMCH and spent time with the cardiologist and 

CT surgeon to get more insight on the clinical aspects. 

Dr. Naidoo has asked Dr. Akinmoladun to provide a report of her visit in SA when she and her family are more 

settled.    

• WFPI/ Bill Shiels Foundation scholarships in Latin America and Egypt: Dr. Boechat reports that there is a delay in 

preparing the letters because the agreement with the BSF has not been finalized yet, although there is progress 

towards that goal.  Dr. Boechat reports that she will draft letters to Drs. Jose Lipsich (Buenos Aires, Argentina) and 

Khaled Ahmad (Cairo, Egypt), once it is clear what the content should be. 

o ACTION:  Once the details of the scholarships are final, Dr. Boechat will finalize and send the letters, cosigned 

by Drs. Lam and Atalabi.   

 

• Alianza LatinSafe - As a member of the LatinSafe Board, representing the WFPI, Dr. Boechat received a letter from 

Dr. Hilton Leao Filho, LatinSafe President, summarizing their recent developments: 

o The Latinsafe website location has been migrated to Brazil, where he lives, in order to facilitate dynamics of 

management and updates; this was done with the consent of the Colegio Interamericano de Radiologia (CIR). 

o A contract was signed with a company to provide Secretary and Communication services, in order to better 

connect the supporting organizations and collaborators; 

o Technical update of the website is being performed 

o He asked Dr. Boechat to update the WFPI Council on these new developments and requested permission to 

use the WFPI logo as a supporting organization in their website  

▪ ACTION: This matter can be approved by email. Please respond with your vote (approve or not) by 

Monday, September 17th. If there are no disapprovals, staff will send him a message and provide the 

logo.  

 



• Mapping project – Dr. Ines Boechat reports that she has not been able to contact Dr. Gloria Soto; sent her several 

messages, without answer. At this point, Dr. Boechat is unsure how to proceed on the manuscript and would 

appreciate input from the EC.  

 

• Image Gently in Brazil - Dr. Ines Boechat reports that Dr. Dolores Bustelo, a well-known Brazilian Pediatric 

Radiologist, has worked with the Brazilian Academy of Pediatrics, on a campaign to disseminate information about 

Image Gently in Brazil. She has the support of several other medical organizations in Brazil, including the Colegio 

Brasileiro de Radiologia. She would like to add the WFPI logo in their website and documents, as a supporting 

organization. She has also asked Dr. Boechat to review several documents she is preparing, to be disseminated to 

those who care for the more than 35.000,000 children in Brazil. 

o ACTION:  This matter can be approved by email. Please respond with your vote (approve or not) by Monday, 

September 17th. If there are no disapprovals, staff will send the message and provide the logo.  

 

• SPR workshop update – Dr. Dorothy Bulas shared the preliminary program with the EC:  

o WFPI - Innovations for the future success of pediatric radiology access internationally 70 or 80 minutes 

▪ Introduction  -  Ines Boechat Past President of the WFPI    2 minutes 

▪ Pediatric Radiology Innovations in China  Beijing 8 minutes-   Yun Peng (Peng last name) of Beijing Children's 

Hospital  

▪ Shanghai 8 minutes Maggie Zhong (Yumin Zhong) of Shanghai Children's Medical Center  

• QA 4 minutes 

▪ Innovation in Africa using Artificial Intelligence as a sustainable solution for Healthcare - Jaishree Naidoo    10 

minutes 

• QA 5 minutes 

▪ Challenges of Ensuring Radiation Safety in Low Resource Settings   10 minutes - Monica Atalabi  

• QA 5 minutes 

▪ Innovative outreach initiatives - Top 5 Recommendations  Group discussion 10 minutes 

▪ Sjirk Westra- Tanzania experience, George Taylor - Uganda experience    Ricardo Feingold  - Mozambique 

experience 

▪ Update in WFPI FELLOWSHIP INITIATIVE - Johannesburg  5 minutes  Jaishree Naidoo     

▪ Closing - Monica Atalabi   President of the WFPI    

 

• IDoR – Dr. Omolola Atalabi reports that WFPI will observe IDoR under ESR cardiovascular radiology as individual 

regions normally do.  Dr. Naidoo is working with Dr. Janet Akinmoladun (the WFPI  observership guest) on 

developing a cardio-vascular case to contribute to the IDOR effort.  

 

• Administrative update (Jennifer Boylan/Kim Pede)  

o Use of SPR database – enabling on-line dues payment - Jennifer reports that this effort is underway and should 

be complete by October 1st.  

o Executive Committee photographs - Jennifer reports that the new Council page is in production.  

▪ ACTION:  Council members are asked to review the leaders page 

(https://www.wfpiweb.org/About/Leadership.aspx) and, if their pictures are missing or if they prefer a different 

picture to be used, to provide to the WFPI office.  

 

• New Business:  The SPR has opened the abstract submission site for papers for the 2019 San Francisco meeting 

(https://www.pedrad.org/Events/SPRMeetings/SPR19 ).  Dr. Boechat urges the Council members to consider submitting 

papers in addition to the planned WFPI session.  For example, Wendy and Michael could submit a paper on the 

Fast MRI sequences - it would provide a chance to explain the project better and to a larger audience. Please 

consider other topics for submission.  When information about ESPR’s 2019 abstract collection is available that will 

also be shared.   

https://www.pedrad.org/Events/SPRMeetings/SPR19

